
 

                                                                               

SBMA Chairperson and Administrator Wilma T. Eisma takes her oath of office   

before Deputy   Executive Secretary Menardo Guevarra in Malacañang Palace on 

Tuesday,  September 26,2017.  page 18 
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One Problem at a time 

President Duterte finally stepped in and solved the   

recent leadership row in SBMA between its two leaders. 

Going back in June of this year, the Chamber – through 

its board of directors sent a letter to the House of    

Representatives and the Office of the President asking 

both to intervene on the issue of SBMA Leadership and    

appoint only one person for the position of SBMA  

Chairman and Administrator. The locators simply    

wanted a reasonable and fair end to the issue and   

because the very history of the Freeport would prove 

that the Subic locators can work with any official who is 

duly appointed by the President as long as his or her 

policies will not, in any way hinder the normal conduct 

of businesses inside the Freeport Zone. 

 

The problem was recently solved by the timely           

appointment of Atty. Wilma “Amy” Eisma as SBMA 

Chairperson and Administrator. Now, we only have one 

person driving SBMA, one person to go to for all       

concerns and one person for accountability. But that’s 

just one problem solved. We still have other challenges 

in front of us and new challenges will surely come. 

We have to remember that problems are not stop signs, 

they are guides in the road ahead and leadership is not 

just about problem solving, it is also about keeping 

communication lines open. 

 

The locators are confident that the new SBMA leader 

has great plans for the Freeport but these plans are not 

without any problems and resistance from the        

stakeholders. The Chamber is here to make sure that 

the channel of communication between SBMA and the 

locators will remain open to ensure that all                

circumstances and instances will be greatly considered 

in their decision making. Our hope is that the SBMA will 

face these challenges; one problem at a time, with 

great and careful consideration of the investors who 

simply want to do business or continue to do business 

in Subic Bay. The locators and stakeholders, especially 

those who have been here for a long time have been 

witnesses to the arrivals and departures of Chairmen 

and Administrators over time.  

 

Like the changing of seasons, we have seen leaders 

come and go. We have experienced many fulfilled 

promises as well as those which have been broken – 

whether intentional or not. 

 

The fact that many of us who have been here since the 

early days of SBMA are still here is living proof that the 

locators have always been a constant factor in this 

equation we call the Subic Bay Freeport Zone. 

Subic locators are resilient, persistent, and hopeful. 

Also, we are great problem-solvers. But the balance and 

harmony of Subic Bay as one of the best Freeport in the 

region doesn’t solely rely on brilliant minds; it also    

depends on the cooperation between the government 

and the stakeholders. 

 

The Subic Bay Freeport Chamber of Commerce (SBFCC) 

and its locator-members are very confident that Atty.  

Eisma is more than capable of handling the positions 

given to her by the President and we expect many great 

things from her term as the head of the SBMA. This  

immense trust is both a compliment and a heavy      

burden on Atty. Eisma’s shoulder. Being the Chamber 

and the voice of the business community of course, we 

are here to support her endeavours that will improve 

the business environment of Subic and within the same 

breadth, we are also here to see that her leadership 

and policies will be fair to all the stakeholders of the 

Subic Bay Freeport Zone and to call her attention if ever 

issues and concerns rise from these policies and direc-

tives. 

In closing, let me just share a few words from John Fos-

ter Dulles Former US Secretary of State who once said: 

"The measure of success is not 
whether you have a tough problem to 

deal with, but whether it is the 
same problem you had last year." 

 

We are very hopeful that all the challenges and       

problems ahead will be solved not only by the new 

SBMA Chairperson and Administrator but by everyone 

who is willing to cooperate and lend a helping hand. 

And of course we will solve them, one problem at a 

time. 
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SBFCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

ELECTION  

The official candidates in no particular order 

It is with great pleasure that we 

introduce to you our lineup of 

candidates for the 2018-2019 Board 

of Directors Election. Out of the ten 

(10) nominees, eight (8) accepted the 

challenge and responsibilities of being 

SBFCC Director. The three (3) 

candidates with the highest votes will 

join the four retained candidates for 

the next year and shall represent your 

companies in the business sector. So, 

please VOTE WISELY!  

 

TECHNICAL and VOCATIONAL      

EDUCATION & TRAINING 

(TVET) /SKILLS MAPPING 

Subic Chamber will be conducting a survey in schools 

inside and around the Subic Bay area.  The survey will 

focus on the number of graduating students last year 

and this year,  and the number of students per course.  

The survey will also be conducted on locators including 

the merchants of Harbor Point.  This is needed to have 

a skills map needed to meet the requirement of the            

industries. 

 Photo by: www.interviewing.com 
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INVESTIGATION DIVISION 

LAW ENFORCEMENT DEPARTMENT, SBMA 

CRIME STATISTICS  FOR  THE PERIOD  OF JAN-OCT 2017  

 

MONTHS 
BREAK-

INS 
THEFT ROBBERY 

STOLEN 
ELECT 
WIRES 

MURDER / 
HOMICIDE 

BUKAS 
KOTSE 

UNAUTHORIZED 
FISHING 

PENDING 

CASE FILED IN 
COURT/

SETTLED/
SOLVED 

JAN 1 5 1 0 0 1 1 2 7 

FEB 0 6 0 0 0 2 0 2 6 

MAR 0 1 1 0 0 0 0 0 2 

APR 1 3 0 0 0 0 2 1 5 

MAY 0 1 0 0 0 0 1 0 2 

JUNE 0 2 0 0 0 1 1 1 3 

JULY 1 3 0 0 0 0 0 1 3 

AUG 1 6 0 0 0 1 1 2 7 

SEPT 0 2 0 0 0 0 0 1 2 

OCT 0 1 0 0 0 1 0 0 2 

TOTAL 4 30 2 0 0 6 6 10 39 

       Case Solved  39 

       Pending 10 

       Crime Volume 49 

       Crime Solution Efficiency 80% 
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CRIME STATISTICS  FOR  THE PERIOD  OF JANUARY - OCTOBER 2017

BREAK-INS THEFT ROBBERY STOLEN ELECT WIRES MURDER / HOMICIDE BUKAS KOTSE UNAUTHORIZED FISHING
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The search for the ten most     

outstanding sbma law enforcers 

and fire fighters 
• winners will receive trophy, gift certificates from  

local chamber members 

• all locators and residents may nominate 

• open to all sbma law enforcers and fire officers  

having a minimum of one year service 

• nominations run Sept. 11 – November 30, 2017 

• interviews/judging (tba) 

• awarding is at State of the Freeport Address 

• sbfcc/sbma joint board of 5 judges 

CRITERIA ALLOTED POINTS 

Excellent community service 25 

Excellent performance in a project or 25 

Recognition of exceptional leadership 30 

Personal dedication and commitment 5 

Commitment to the Freeport’s culture 5 

Development of innovative ideas/ 5 

Initiative and appearance 5 

TOTAL 100 

COPPC induction and                     
oath taking:  A success 

On September 29, 2017, the Camp Olivas PNP Press 

Corps (COPPC) had the induction and oath taking of its 

new set of officers and members at the Subic Bay    

Exhibition and Convention Center of the Subic Bay  

Freeport Zone. 

The COPC officers inducted were: Franco G. Regala of 

the Manila Bulletin, President;  Patrick Roxas  of the 

Manila Times,  Vice President;  Freddie  C. Velez of   

Manila   Bulletin, Secretary; Bernardino Talao of Police 

Files  Tonight, Treasurer; Alex Galang, Pilipino Star   

Ngayon, Auditor,  and Bebot Sison, Jr., Philippine 

Star, Chairman of the Board of Directors.  

Other members of the COPPC  Board of Directors are: 

Jason de Asis, TV5/PNA Aurora; Rommel Ramos, GMA7 

Bulacan; Ernie Esconde, Manila Times/PNA Bataan; 

Sheen Crisologo, Manila Bulletin Nueva Ecija; Glen 

Sembrano, GNN44 Pampanga; Joy Franklin Gonzales, 

96.1 DWXT FM Tarlac; Richie Manalansan, News Line 

CL Zambales and Dante Salvana, News Line CL/iOrbit 

News. 

SBFCC represented by President Emeritus Danny Piano 
was given a Certificate of Recognition as one of the pillars 

and respected political leaders of the Central Luzon      
Region by the PNP Regional Director, NCRPO General  

Oscar Albayalde  and Senior Supt. Gen Amador Corpuz.   
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SBFCC HOLDS ITS  
12TH ANNUAL  
BLOOD DRIVE  

S UBIC BAY FREEPORT ZONE—  91 out of 132 
registered participants are declared heroes 
now by successfully donating blood during 

the 12th Annual Blood Drive 2017 which         
happened last  Oct. 20, 2017 in Ayala Malls   
Harbor Point. 

Blood Drive 2017 was conducted by The Subic 
Bay Freeport Chamber of Commerce in           
partnership with the Philippine Red Cross        
Olongapo Chapter and Ayala Malls Harbor Point. 
The SBFCC has been awarded a testimonial 
plaque in recognition to its outstanding support 
and invaluable assistance to the Philippine Red 
Cross. The plaque was given to Miss Rose 
Baldeo, president of the Subic Bay Freeport  
Chamber of Commerce. 

This yearly event promotes voluntary blood donation without compensation. It aims to raise awareness to individuals that they 
can save lives by donating blood— and  benefit from it as well. The blood donations collected will be made available to the  
Philippine Red Cross – Olongapo City    Chapter since shortages are normally experienced before and during the last quarter of 
the year before the holidays.  

Donors can only donate blood if they are fit to do so. With the help of volunteers from Gordon College and doctors of            
Philippine Medical Association, participants had health check-up free of cost. Blood donation reduces risks of heart diseases 
and cancer. It helps to keep the levels of iron in the body in check. It also helps burn calories for about 650 Kcal per donation. 

SBMA government employees, officials, and locators were very supportive that has made the event successful. Some            
benefactors are from the SBMA Law Enforcement Department, Philippine Coastguard Auxiliary, Bureau of Fire Protection-
Zambales, SGS Subic, 3RCDG Arescom (Army Reservist Command - Olongapo), Kabalikat Civicom, Redondo Peninsula Energy, 
Absolute Service Inc., Subic Enerzone Corporation, Freeport Cable, More Fun Ph and PNP Olongapo.  

The SBFCC would like to thank the following sponsors for their undying support with this affair, Lion’s Club- Olongapo City,   
Jollibee Subic Bay, Ocean Adventure, Ayala Malls Cinema, PLDT SubicTel, Freeport Cable, Reyes, Diano, Tumanda and Co., and 
Steelfab Water solutions Asia, Inc. 

The Blood Drive, steered by the SBFCC, is anticipated to continuously produce more heroes in the upcoming years. 

By: SBFCC/ YDCM, MMT 

 

President Rose B. Baldeo of The Subic Bay Freeport Chamber of Commerce          

receiving the Testimonial Plaque from Director Rexy Cruz of  Philippine Red Cross 

Olongapo Chapter  
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SBFCC COMMITTEE REPORTS  
ON LABOR: 

SBMA Labor and DOLE Held Seminar on Alternative Dispute 

Resolution 

The Department of Labor and Employment together with 

the SBMA Labor Center held a one-day seminar on          

Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) for labor dispute              

management and settlement within the workplace. 

The seminar shed light on alternative means of grievance 

facilitation which solves labor issues on the level of the  

Human Resources Department. The ADR and other      

Grievance Machineries is a possible measure to do away 

with litigation of labor cases, if the grievance and issue is 

addressed and resolved. The settlement once executed by 

the parties will be recognized and adopted by the DOLE/

NLRC in the issuance of an order or certification of the   

resolved issue. 

DOLE Issues “Standing Breaks” 
for Desk workers 

After the issuance of the “No Mandatory High-heels” policy, 

the DOLE issued another Department Order (DO No. 184) 

requiring employers to provide standing breaks for their 

workers whose jobs require sitting for long period of time. 

The labor department has set and enforce mandatory    

occupational safety and health standards in all workplaces 

in order to eliminate health risks related to sedentary work 

or sitting while working for long hours. 

Under the DO, employers are required to provide workers 

with regular five-minute breaks every two hours from sitting 

time. 

The DOLE said the order shall apply to workers involved in 

computer, administrative, and clerical works; those working 

in highly mechanized establishments; those working in the 

field of transportation, toll booths, information technology 

and business process management (and BPOs); and all 

other processes and industries where sedentary work is 

observed. 

The DO, issued on Oct 18, 2017, shall be effective 15 days 

after its publication in newspapers. 
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SBFCC PARTICIPATED IN THE 43RD PHILIPPINE BUSINESS      
CONFERENCE AND EXPO 

THEME: GIANT STEPS, TAKING THE LEAP FORWARD 

Encouraged by the establishment of being one of the best performing economies in Asia, the Philippines under a new    

leadership has embarked on a long term program under the slogan, “AMBISYON NATIN 2040”.  Ambisyon envisions a   

prosperous, predominantly middle-class society by 2040. 

Supportive of this vision, the Philippine Chamber of Commerce and Industry (PCCI) in 2016 adopted its banner program 

called GIANT STEPS to help the country sustain at least an annual 7-8 percent economic growth in the next six years and 

contribute to the transformation of the economy into an upper-middle income one by 2012.  In pursuit of becoming       

high-income economy by 2040, GIANT STEPS spells out programs on the build-up of soft and hard infrastructure; reducing 

the cost of doing business; enhancing innovation; and, strengthening key economic sectors such as tourism, agriculture 

and manufacturing.  In 2017, PCCI embraced LEAP to ensure that GIANT STEPS moves forward.  LEAP stands for         

LEADERSHIP, ENTERPRISE, ACTION and PERFORMANCE. 

Last October 17-19, 2017, at the Manila Hotel, the 43rd Philippine Business Conference and Exposition (PBC) convened 

local, national, and global leaders from business and government to look into the synergies  and strategies needed to    

create a more competitive business and investment environment leading to the envisioned economic transformation by 

2022.  Vice President Leonor Robredo, Cabinet Secretaries and Undersecretaries of the different government offices and 

agencies were present during the event and gave their respective outlooks and views about the topics discussed during the 

3-day event.  Also present were prominent business leaders, policy-makers, and influencers from around the country and 

abroad.  They were joined by the Ambassadors from the United States of America, China, and Japan.   

The 3-day event concluded with the keynote address of no less than the Philippine President Rodrigo Duterte.  
 
Continuation on next page 

SBFCC Executive Director Donna May B. Tamayo attended the 43rd Philippine              

Business Conference held at the Manila Hotel last October 17-19, 2017 
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Sbfcc participated……. 
PRESIDENT RODRIGO ROA DUTERTE 

REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES 

My warmest greetings to the Philippines 
Chamber of Commerce and Industry 
(PCCI) as they hold the 43rd Philippines 
Business Conference and Exposition. 

More than a year ago, we launched the 
Ten-Point-Socio-Economic Agenda that 
aims to spur self-sustaining and Inclusive 
growth across all sectors in society.     
The success of this initiative does not  
just depend on the efforts of the                
government, but also on the active    
participation of the business sector. 

I therefore commend PCCI for organizing 
this event and bringing together  leading 
local ang global experts from the        
government and the business community, it is my hope that the meaningful insights 
from this conference would lead to a more vibrant and competitive environment where                
investments would flourish. 

May this event inspire everyone to join us in more resilient economy that is capable of 
uplifting the lives of our people. With your support, I am confident that we can build the     
foundations of a stronger and more progressive nation. 

 

I wish you all the best. 
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Redondo Peninsula Energy wins an   

 International Award 

SUBIC BAY FREEPORT ZONE — UK-based Green        Organization awarded 
Redondo Peninsula Energy     International CSR Excellence Award- Silver 
under the Community Initiatives Category last June 9, 2017. 

The awards were presented in the House of Parliament, London with   
companies from around the world demonstrating their commitment to 
Corporate Social Responsibility. In recognition for the companies that   go 
beyond their normal business practices to benefit  others, such as        
Redondo Peninsula Energy, are known as companies that have a heart. 
The heart-shaped   trophy was sent directly to RP Energy   office here in 
Subic. 

RP Energy’s community engagement and Corporate Social Responsibility 
programs are anchored in the words “Katuwang sa Buhay”. As the      
community’s    Partner in Life touches on various facets that effect the 

stakeholder’s quality of life-mainly: Health, Education, Livelihood and Skills Development and the Environment. 

“KliniKa Barangay” or medical missions that aim to provide basic medical services to remote or underserved barangays or 
villages is one of the proud projects by RP Energy. They provide free medical, dental, optical services to indigent    patients 
and seek support of some generous health practitioners, volunteer doctors, dentists and nurses and LGUs to  conduct   
regular clinics. This motion was being conducted since 2012 and has aided over 5,000 patients.  

As an energy company, they want to contribute in lighting up the future of the next generation through education. The 
company has established solar lamp libraries in two off-grid communities— one each in Kinabukasan Integrated School 
and Gordon Heights Elementary School-Sitio Tralala. Through this program, students were given solar lamps to help them 
study  during the night which could increase their chances for academic success and limit health risks associated to      
traditional lighting. RPE also conducted other educational programs such as Unang Hakbang— rehabilitation and refur-
bishment of daycare centers, Unang Hakbang Storytelling Workshop that has trained 60 daycare and kindergarten     
teachers on effective storytelling and mobile libraries. 

For environment, RP Energy has planted over 8,500 trees as part of their forest-building activity which is in line with the 
government’s National Greening Program. The company has selected Upland Farmers Associations as their host          
communities and formed partnership with the Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) for the          
implementation and monitoring of the said project. All of these along with eight more inspiring programs were recognized 
for Redondo Peninsula Energy to win the prestigious award for the first time. By:YDCM/SBFCC 

PHOTO: (from left) Meralco PowerGen's VP and Head for External Affairs Litz Manuel

­Santana, RP Energy Corporate Social Responsibility Officer Jason Gavina, RPE 

Construction Manager Avin Maharaj, and the RP Energy team. 

Ocean Adventure 
wins Best Theme Park 
in Philippine Tourism 

Industry award 
  MANILA – Ocean Adventure won the 
recently concluded 1st Philippine     
Tourism Industry Awards held last     
November 7, 2017 at Okada Manila. 
Organized by The United Stars Events 
and Exhibitions Corporation, the      
nominees for the BEST THEME PARK 
category included Danao Adventure 
Park, Campuestohan Highland Resort, 
among others. 
The 1st Philippine Tourism Industry 
Awards night "  aims to recognize the 
establishments and individuals that had 
significant contributions in the overall 

tourism impact to the growing 
number of tourists in the country. " 
The awards seek to become       
the standard of excellence in         
showcasing the nations’ best     
tourism products, services, and 
experiences, according to its     
organizers. The 21 Categories   
that different establishments    
vied for are the Major Tourist     
Attraction, Best Festival, Eco   
Tourism, Cultural Tourism, Farm 
Tourism, Wellness Tourism,       
Adventure Tourism, Best Hotel, 
Best Resort, Unique Accommoda-
tion, Major Tour and Transport  
Operator, Best Theme Park, Best 
Waterpark, Best Travel Oriented 
Magazine, Best Travel and Tour 
Agency-SME, Excellence in Food 
Tourism, Best Historical Museum, 
Best Modern Museum, Best     
Special Interest Museum, Lifetime 

Achievement Award Accommodation, 
Most Outstanding Tour Guide 
 
Scott Sharpe, CEO of Ocean Adventure, 
said that " we have always aimed to  
become a catalyst for economic        
development in the Subic Freeport 
Zone.  Tourism means jobs, and a     
successful organization -- one that is 
recognized in the industry for excellence 
-- is a tourism magnet. We are proud of 
what our company has achieved over 
the years, and we look forward to many 
more years of striving to become even 
more attractive to Philippine audiences.  
 
He added that  " At Ocean Adventure, 
we aspire to give our guests a memora-
ble experience, one that they will     
cherish the rest of their lives and    
hopefully, keep them coming back for 
more. " 
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SEZ inaugurates new 33MVA transformer  
Subic EnerZone Corporation (SEZ) inaugurated new 33MVA 
transformer to increase the capacity of its Remy Field        
Substation from 20 to 33 MVA  . This is to avoid overloading 
during single outage scenarios that may result to lower life 
span of transformer. 

The newly installed 33MVA transformer replaces the nearly 5 
decade old 20 MVA transformer which was installed during 
SBMA’s Navy time . This will address the current needs of   
Subic Bay Freeport Zone increasing demand . 

The inauguration and ribbon cutting , led by Engr. Dante    
Pollescas , SVP and COO of the EnerZones, was held last    
September 12, 2017  at Remyfield Substation, Subic Bay   
Freeport Zone.  

By:Jeff Figuerrez  

A ceremonial switching is done after the ribbon cutting      
ceremony with the Substation Electrical Equipment Dept. 

Supervisor , Engr. Richard Bulaon. (3rd from right.)  
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ZOOMANITY GROUP “DINNER IN 

THE DARK” 

“Open your eyes for the Blind” 

Ever wonder what it would be like to be blind? Many got a 

chance recently to open their eyes in the “dark” condition 

of the blind people at a special dinner event called “Dinner 

in the Dark” by Zoomanity Group.  

This great cause gave them a unique experience of dining 

in total darkness and understand how it is to be blind.   

Zoomanity Group, one of the leading companies in the park 

industry, hosted series of “Dinner in the Dark” for the     

benefit of the Blind Foundations in the country.  

 

This exceptional event goal was to create awareness 

amongst us what it is like to lose our sense of sight and 

appreciate it even more. Guests had a 30 minute           

orientation before the dinner which was held in different 

Zoomanity parks and restaurants. During the dinner, the 

participants’ sense of sight was totally diminished then 

their other senses take over and was heightened.         

Wonderful scents and sounds, and beautiful music, was 

enjoyed as well.    

Dinner in the Dark series was attended by almost 300   

participants on the following venues: 

Dinner in the Dark is an annual specially arranged event of 

Zoomanity Group for the blind.  

For those who would like to support their next project for a 

cause please contact the Zoomanity Group at (02)847-

0413, 8899824-28, (02)8957142, 09158904728 or 

email zoomanityg@gmail.com. 

mailto:zoomanityg@gmail.com
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VISITING FORCES AGREEMENT                           
Australian Royal Navy to Visit PH for Exercises and Goodwill 

The two missile frigate of the Royal Australian Navy, HMAS 
Darwin and HMAS Adelaide visited the Philippines in       
support of the joint military exercises between the          
Australian Defense Force (ADF) and the Armed Forces of 
the Philippines (AFP). 

The two Australian Navy ships  called port in Manila on   
October 10-11,2017 and visited Subic Bay last October 11-
15,2017 for an Outreach Program for several beneficiary 
communities in the area. Training wise, the ADF and the 
Royal Australian Air Force (RAAF) has been conducting Anti-
terrorist training for Iraq troops since 2015.  The joint     
military exercises with the AFP is focused on anti- Terrorism 
and Anti-piracy which is slowly growing in the pacific region 
and in the Southern Philippines. 

In November 2016, the Australian government presented 
several intelligence reports that some of the Australian   
Nationals who were involved in the mass shooting incidents 
in Australia received their “Extremist Indoctrinations” in 
countries like Thailand, Malaysia, Pakistan, and Sri Lanka.  
Some of them actually made initial contacts with Islamic 
Radicals in the Philippines before they were converted to 
Islam and before they were indoctrinated in the extremists’ 
movements. The data showed that the radicalism is        
fast spreading across countries in the South East Asian 
Peninsula and to the Pacific countries like Australia which is 
why the ADF and the RAFF is keen on combating terror and 
giving trainings to its neighboring countries. 

So far, the Australian government has kept its promise to 
the Philippines by sending actual support troops in Marawi 
City, deploying reconnaissance planes in the Maute Group 
strongholds in Mindanao and by giving financial aid for the 
war-torn areas. The Royal Australian Navy is a regular guest 
in the port of Subic Bay. by: SBFCC 

The HMAS Adelaide docked at the Alava Pier 

in Subic Bay Freeport (AMD/MPD-SBMA)  
VISITING FORCES  

RUSSIAN NAVY VISITS MANILA AND  SUBIC  
DONATES WEAPONS AND EQUIPMENT TO PHL 

Three Russian warships, including two anti-submarine        
vessels, docked in Manila on October 20,2017 and two 
more additional Russian Navy ships (Nikolay Vilkov and 
Froty Krylev) docked in Subic bay on October 21,2017 to 
unload what navy officials said was weaponry and military 
vehicles donated to the Philippines by the Russian         
Government as part of new defense relationship. 

It is the third port visit this year by Russian warships as part 
of Philippine President Rodrigo Duterte’s moves to engage 
closely with Moscow. But the visit to Subic bay.  it is a          
historical first because there have never been a Russian 
Navy vessel in territorial waters of Subic specially during 
the time when Subic was US Naval Base which played a 
crucial role in the Vietnam War supported by the former 
Soviet Union and during the Cold War between Moscow and 
Washington. 

The load included 5,000 assault rifles, a million round of 
ammunition and 20 army trucks, Russian and Filipino navy 
officials said. 

From the point of view of both countries, this port call is 
significant contribution indicating friendly ties and relations 
between two nations in the interest of security and stability 
in this region. 

The visit was timed to coincide with the arrival next week 
October 28,2017 of Russian Defense Minister Sergei 
Shoigu, who is attending regional defense meeting, and 
U.S. counterpart Jim Mattis. 

Russian Navy Alligator-class Landing Vessel Nikolaiy 

Vilkov docked in Rivera Pier North(AMD/MPD-SBMA)  

20 new military trucks  donated by  Russian Government 

Photo by: Manila Bulletin 
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Malacañang appoints Atty. Eisma SBMA Chair and Administrator 

S U B I C  B A Y  F R E E P O R T  Z O N E —           

PRESIDENT    Rodrigo Duterte on Sept. 

25,2017 appointed SBMA Administrator  

Wilma T. Eisma Chairperson and               

Administrator of the  Subic authority for a 

term expiring on June 30,2022. Eisma’s new 

appointment was made under Executive   

Order (EO) No. 42, which was signed by the 

President also on Sept. 25, 2017. 

The new EO expressly repealed EO No. 340 

signed in 2004 by then President Gloria 

Macapagal-Arroyo, which essentially split the 

powers and duties of the highest position in 

the Subic Agency. Section 3 of EO 42       

provides for the appointment by the         

President of “the Administrator of the SBMA, 

who shall be the ex-official Chairman of the 

SBMA Board.” Eisma, a lawyer and  former 

SBMA volunteer, was appointed SBMA      

administrator in December 2016, two 

months after Malacañang named former 

Volunteers Against Crime and Corruption 

(VACC)  official Martin Diño as chairman of 

the Subic Agency. However, the two officials had been at odds since May this year following Diño’s issuance of an    

administrative order that interfered and encroached upon the duties of the administrator, as well as on the oversight 

functions of the SBMA Board of Directors Diño had similarly quarreled with another SBMA official whom Malacañang 

designated as OIC-Administrator before Eisma took over.  

This conflict sparked an investigation by the House of Representative on EO 340, with the lawmakers pointing out that 

the SBMA Administrator was originally the sole appointee under RA 7227. Last month, in a hearing conducted by the 

House Committee on Bases Conversion, Deputy Executive Secretary for Legal Affairs Menardo Guevarra said they have 

recommended to President Duterte the repeal of EO 340 to ease the   tension in SBMA, hence the issuance of EO 42.  

 

The new EO also noted that EO 340 “has created confusion with regard to the scope of authority, powers, functions 

and duties of the Chairman of the SBMA Board and the Administrator of the SBMA that has adversely affected the   

operations of the SBMA, as well as the numerous investors and locators” in the Subic Bay  Freeport.        

By: Subic News Link             

 

SBMA Chairperson and Administrator Wilma T. Eisma takes her oath of office 

before Deputy Executive Secretary Menardo Guevarra in Malacañang Palace on 

Tuesday,  September 26,2017.  

http://subicnewslink.blogspot.com/2017/09/malacanang-appoints-eisma-sbma-chair.html
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Malacañang appoints... 

It’s immediately hailed by Subic investors, community leaders and SBMA employees, who 

had earlier urged Malacañang to resolve the conflict and prevent further confusion among 

Subic stakeholders. Business locators in Subic, as well as local government units in      

Zambales and Bataan, had earlier urged Malacañang to intervene in the conflict, and called 

for the appointment of a capable administrator-chairman to head the SBMA.   

SBFCC Statement: 

“…The Subic Bay Freeport Chamber of Commerce and our locator-members would like to extend our congratulations to Atty. Eisma. 

Like what we said during the height of the recent leadership row, we requested the House of Representatives and the Malacañang to 

step in and make the necessary decisions that would clarify the roles both parties for the sake of the investors of Subic Bay; if not, 

then to choose one that would lead  the SBMA so as to avoid further confusion among the locators and even within the ranks of the 

SBMA. We would also like to thank Chairman Diño for his valiant efforts and for the assistance he gave the locators during the his few 

months in office. We are confident that Mr. Diño is more than capable of handling the next government position that the President will 

assign to him. 

Moving forward, the locators of Subic Bay expect many great things from Atty. Eisma which is both a compliment and a heavy burden 

on her shoulders. Being the Chamber and the voice of the business community of course, we are here to support her endeavors that 

will improve the business environment of Subic and within the same breadth, we are also here to that her leadership and policies will 

be fair to all the stakeholders of the Subic Bay Freeport Zone.” 

 

“The Palace decision 

to keep just one top 

SBMA official “ 
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Zambales coordinates 2-day environment summit to consolidate ICC drive 

S UBIC BAY FREEPORT—A two-day environment summit was held here this past week to conclude the International 

Coastal Cleanup (ICC) campaign in Zambales and consolidate community efforts in protecting the marine environment in 

the province. Zed Avecilla, ICC Zambales area coordinator, said activities for the summit was      scheduled for September 

28 and 29 simultaneously at the Ayala Malls Harbor Point Mall and the International School of Sustainable Tourism in the 

Subic Bay Freeport Zone. “The ICCPH Environmental Summit is all about lifting the    levels of awareness and inspiring 

more people to come together and build a legacy of a healthy planet for future   generations,” said Avecilla, who is also  

deputy chief of staff for marine environmental protection of the 111th  Squadron of the Philippine Coast Guard Auxiliary. 

“Although many people helped clean our beaches last 

week, there is still a lot of work to be done and     

beach cleanup is not enough,” he said. “We need to   

strengthen our connection with our environment and 

realize it is under threat due to indiscriminate           

human activities and behavior, and an inadequate                 

understanding of its consequences.” 

Avecilla explained the environment summit would       

be part of the Maritime and Archipelagic Nation    

Awareness Month celebration, which aims to enhance 

the awareness and consciousness of  Filipinos on the 

important features and concerns of the Philippines as a 

maritime and archipelagic domain. Avecilla said the 

speakers during the  summit  included several young 

and passionate environmental social entrepreneurs, 

and experts on waste management and leadership. 

The two-day event also featured the screening of two 

award-winning independent films, Nick and 

Chai and High Tide in partnership with Active Vista, a 

human-rights education group that seeks to   empower audiences in bringing about relevant  social change. Both films 

tackle contemporary  environmental issues. The environmental summit was organized by the Subic Bay Freeport      

Chamber of Commerce in partnership with the Philippine Coast Guard Auxiliary 111th Squadron, Subic Bay Metropolitan 

Authority, The Lighthouse Marina Resort Legacy   Foundation, National Solid Waste Management Council of the            

Department of Environment and Natural Resources, and the National Coast Watch Council Secretariat. 

Avecilla said the event partners wanted to make the call for everybody to take action to conserve the Earth and be       

responsible citizens of the land. In September 16 thousands of volunteers in Zambales took part in the global coastal 

cleanup in response to the call to help protect the marine environment. Partial results from municipal ICC coordinators in 

Zambales indicated at least 71,000 participants from eight of the 13 municipalities in the province, with the capital town 

of Iba registering the biggest delegation at 20,700. Avecilla said coordinators from five more towns have yet to            

submit their lists. The ICC Day is held every third Saturday of September, as declared by Presidential                       

Proclamation 470 signed in 2003 to enjoy in Filipinos to observe the global coastal cleanup celebration.                     

By Henry Empeño / Correspondent  

Opening Ceremony of International Coastal Clean up held at  Ayala Harbor 

Point  Subic Bay Freeport Zone   with SBFCC Vice Pres. Derrick Manuel, SBFCC 

Directors Steve Eggers and Jay Mendoza                                                                                    



 

                                                                             21 



 

                                                                             22 



 

                                                                             23 



 

                                                                             24 



 

                                                                             25 



 

                                                                             26 



 

                                                                             27 



 

                                                                             28 



 

                                                                             29 

 

Bureau of Fire Protection-Zambales 3RCDG Arescom (Army Reservist Command - Olongapo)  

The SBFCC President, President Emeritus,  

Executive Director and The Philippine Red Cross 

 Olongapo Chapter Directors 

SBFCC Pres. Rose Baldeo, V.P. Derrick 
Manuel , Pres. Emeritus Prof. Danny 

Piano and Exec. Director Donna Tamayo 
Intl. Association of Lions club DISTRICT 301-01 

SBFCC Secretariat 

Blood Donor from Subic Enerzone 

Blood Donor from Bureau of Fire Protection 

Philippine National Police Olongapo 

Donors from morefun.ph 

SBFCC Secretariat and Red Cross Olongapo Chapter 
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SBFCC Pres. Rose Baldeo, SBFCC Pres. Emeritus Danny Piano and SBFCC Exec 

Dir. Donna May Tamayo with one of SBFCC new members, Vantage Energy Solutions 

and Management, Inc, a MERALCO subsidiary 

Le Charme CEO, Miss Josephine Floresca welcomes the 
SBFCC members and guests during the August mixer held 

at Le Charme Suites Subic 

SBFCC Pres. Rose Baldeo gives her news updates on 
what the Subic Chamber has been doing during the past 

months 

Pres. Rose Baldeo speaking before the SBFCC 
memberships 

Pres. Danny Piano talks about the TVET and the 
SBFCC role in this program of the government 

Members of the Subic Chamber gather together in this August 

mixer and networking night at Le Charme Suites Subic 
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NEW MEMBERS 
Company: DBA GLOBAL SHARED SERVICES, INC. 

Address: : UNIT 304&306, FORMOSA TOWER, MANILA AVENUE, 

SUBIC BAY 

Rep: Darlow Parazo 

Phone: 047-250-0901 

Email: info@dbaadvisory.com 

Company: PORT INTEGRATED LOGISTICS INTERNATIONAL CORP. 

Address: LOT 4 BOTON AREA, ARGONAUT H.W., SUBIC PORT DIS-

TRICT, SUBIC BAY FREEPORT ZONE 

Rep: Charming Gmelina L. Abarro 

Phone: 251-3517 

Email: portintegratedlogistics@gmail.com 

Company: TOKIWA SUBIC CORP. 

Address: LOT 17/18 BLOCK C, SUBIC TECHNO PARK, BOTON, SBFZ 

Rep: Rowena Salibo  

Phone: 047.250.3559 

Email: rowena.salibio@tokiwa-ph.com 

Company: NORDEN SUBIC ENTREPRENEURS, INC 

Address: PORTION OF  BLOCK 7, WASHINGTON ST., GLOBAL INDUS-

TRIAL PARK, SBFZ 

Rep: Bryan Joshua S. Pernes 

Phone: 252-9782 

Email: nordennsei@yahoo.com 

Company: GREEN8 INTERNATIONAL CORPORATION 

Address: 76B AIM HIGH AVENUE, SUBIC BAY GATEWAY, PARK 

PHASE1, SUBIC BAY FREEPORT ZONE 

Rep: Angela Boliver 

Phone: 047.252.1965 

Email: ardex@pldtdsl.net 

Company: VANTAGE ENERGY SOLUTIONS AND MANAGEMENT, INC. 

Address: 3F BUSINESS SOUTIONS CENTER, MERALCO COMPOUND, 

ORTIGAS AVENUE, PASIG CITY 

Rep: Christopher E. Yap 

Website: www.vantageenergy.com.ph  

Email: sales@vantageenergy.com 

Company: FREEPORT CABLE, INC. 

Address: RETAIL SPACE NO.18 LOT 5 TOME SQUARE, 2F STA. RITA 

ROAD 

Rep: Alexis Antonio Tan 

Phone: 047.252.5282  

Email: freeportcable@pldtsubictel.com 

Company: LAB1 DIAGNOSTIC CENTER 

Address: UNIT 4, 2ND FLOOR, RM CENTER POINT BLDG., ROTONDA, 

EAST TAPINAC, OLONGAPO CITY 

Rep: Beverly Domingo 

Phone: (047) 222-0583 

Email: marites_endaya@yahoo.com 

Company: ASALUS CORPORATION (INTELLICARE) 

Address: 7/F FELIZA BLDG, V.A. RUFINO ST,LEGASPI VILLAGE,  MA-

KATI CITY 

Rep: Gideon Atanque 

Phone: 789-4000 

Website: www.intellicare.com   

Company: Ovaldesk inc 

Address: 24 granate st. Villa verde, novaliches, q.c. 

Rep: Donald Manalo 

Phone: 02-664-8721 

Email: donaldjmanalo@yahoo.com 

mailto:donaldjmanalo@yahoo.com
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RENEWED MEMBERS 
Company: FOREST VIEW SUBIC (SB PHIL. DEV. CORP.) 

Address: sb phil. Admin bldg., el kabayo road, SBFZ 

Rep: Krystel Joy Lacasad 

Phone: 252-6089 

Email: reservations@forestview.com.ph 

Company: SUBIC BAY MOTORS CORPORATION 

Address: bldg. 1457, argonaut highway, SBFZ 

Rep: Bienvenido B. Perez 

Phone: 252-1260 

Email: info@ichibantrucks.com 

Company: ANIMO JWS CORP./ POCO-A-POCO CONDO HOTEL 

Address: poco a poco condotel dewey avenue, central, business 

district, SBFZ, 2222 

Rep: Walter Thater 

Phone: 252-5198 

Email: sks_subic@yahoo.com 

Company: R WORLD ACCESS TRADING, INC. 

Address: 2707 aic gold tower, emerald avenue,ortigas center 

Rep: Francisco P. Rustia 

Phone: 

Email: 

Company: RIZAL COMMERCIAL BANKING CORP. (RCBC) 

Address: rizal highway cor. Argonaut highway, SBFZ 

Rep: Ernesto Tengco 

Phone: 252-5026 

Email: bm_subic@rcbc.com 

Company: SUPPLY OILFIELD SERVICES SUBIC, INC. 

Address: unit 225, 2nd floor charlie building, subic international hotel 

complex, sta. Rita road, SBFZ 

Rep: Ramon R. Siason 

Phone: 02-817-8919/250-2391 

Email: sossubic@sos.com.ph 

Company: SUBIC BAY INT'L. TERMINAL CORP. 

Address: nct-1 san bernardino rd. Port district, SBFZ 

Rep: Roberto R. Locsin 

Phone: 252-6475 / 6477 

Email: sbitc@pldtsubictel.com 

Company: PACIFIC CROSS INSURANCE, INC. 

Address: blue cross center, 8000 makati ave., makati city, metro ma-

nila; unit 2 the pavilion mall, philexcel business park, m.a roxas hw, 

clark freeport zone, angeles city, pampanga 

Rep: Maria Victoria R. Munsayac 

Phone: 02 899-8001; 250-0197 

Company: COURT MERIDIAN HOTEL & SUITES / INNASIA CORP. 

Address: lot b, waterfront road cor. Rojas st. Cbd, SBFZ 2222 

Rep: Irish Khrystal S. Ong 

Phone: 252-2366 or 2368 

Email: info@courtmeridian.com 

Company: CRESTEC PHILIPPINES, INC. 

Address: unit 107, bldg. 789, sih complex, sta. Rita rd., SBFZ 

Rep: Kazuhide Ueda 

Phone: 252-6067; 049-541-2781 to 85 loc. 102 

Email: rose@crestecphil.com.ph 

Company: PETRON FREEPORT CORPORATION 

Address: rizal blvd corner argonaut high way , SBFZ 

Rep: Sander Bernarte 

Phone: 252 -1858 

Email: mpsantos@petronmarketing.com; 

Company: PMFTC INC. 

Address: 27/f tower 1, the enterprise center, 6766 ayala avenue, 

1226 makati city 

Rep: Roman Militsyn 

Phone: (02) 886-5901; 

0917-794-4746 (bet) 

Email: varinia.elero@pmi.com 

mailto:sbitc@pldtsubictel.com
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RENEWED MEMBERS 
Company: SBDMC, INC 

Address: admin. Bldg., argonaut cor. Rizal highways, subic bay 

gateway park, phase 1 SBFZ 

Rep: Jeff Lin 

Phone: 252-3456;  

252-6811 

Email: jeff@sbdmc.com; anna@sbdmc.com 

Company: EVERTRUST BUSINESS SOLUTIONS, INC 

Address: suite 101 columban bldg 160 west ave cor edsa, quezon city 

1100 

Rep: Paul Guiller M. Navarro 

Phone: (02) 415-8525 

Email: ebsi.101010@yahoo.com 

Company: BAYPORT PLASTIC INDUSTRIES, INC 

Address: lot 30 & 31 efficiency ave. Corner innovative st., subic 

bay gateway park, SBFZ 

Rep: Lewis D. Strickland 

Phone: 250-3408 

Email: lewis@bayportinc.com 

Company: DELTA PRODUCTION PHILIPPINES CORP. 

Address: bldg. 401, schley road srf comp., SBFZ 

Rep: Gunnar Strand 

Phone: 252-5862 

Email: duddydan@gmail.com 

Company: CORK ROOM TAPAS BAR & RESTAURANT 

Address: bldg. 724 dewey avenue,SBFZ 

Rep: Francisco A. Barretto 

Phone: 250-0531 

Email: sgascheck@yahoo.com 

Company: BAYDESIGN, INC 

Address: lot 7b, blk. B, subic commercial & light industrial park, cbd 

area, SBFZ 

Rep: Leonardo B. Ronco 

Phone: 252-7205 | 252-7206 

Email: leonardo.baydesign@gmail.com 

Company: PHILIPPINE COASTAL STORAGE & PIPELINE CORP 

Address: bldg. 1428 poll pier compd. Argonaut highway, sbgp, 

subic bay freeport zone 

Rep: David Attewill 

Phone: 252-8888 loc 109 

Email: milo.sesante@philcoastal.net 

Company: TAILIN ABRASIVES CORPORATION 

Address: #25 innovative st., cor. Efficiency ave., phase1, sbgp, SBFZ 

Rep: Kiko Wu 

Phone: 252-6318 to 6320 

Email: kikowu@tailin.com 

Company: POLARMARINE, INC 

Address: bldg. 8487, naval magazine, subic bay freeport zone 

Rep: Carolina J. Agoo 

Phone: 252-7831 

Email: carolina@polarmarine.ph 

Company: REDONDO PENINSULA ENERGY INC. 

Address: unit 310 the venue rizal hi-way subic bay, industrial park 

phase 1 sbfz 

Rep: Angelito Lantin 

Phone: 250-2664 

Email: alantin@rpenergy.ph 

Company: E D & F MAN COMMODITIES PHILS., INC. 

Address: 65 west gate office samson road,sbfz; 37/f rufino pacific 

tower 784 ayala ave. Makati 

Rep: Bryan Kim F. Gamban 

Phone: 250-0427 

Email: gatot.boestan@edfman.com 

Company: CASA KALAYAAN INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL 

Address: bldg. 5144 argonaut highway west kalayaan, SBFZ 

Rep: Joanne Prieto 

Phone: 252-1951 

Email: ckis.subicbay@gmail.com 
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RENEWED MEMBERS 
Company: JUKEN SANGYO (PHILS.) CORPORATION 

Address: block g-1, subic techno park, along argonaut highway, 

boton area, SBFZ 

Rep: Donald Galacgac 

Phone: 252-5830 

Email: donald.galacgac@jpc.woodone.com 

Company: SAPALO VELEZ BUNDANG BULILAN LAW OFFICES 

Address: 11th flr security bank centre, 6776 ayala ave., makati city 

1200 

Rep: Atty. Romeo Duran 

Phone: 02 891-1316 

Email: info@sapalovelez.com 

Company: Subic Bay Marine Exploratorium Incorporated 

(SBMEI) 

Address: Camayan wharf, west ilanin forest area, SBFZ 

Rep: Scott Sharpe 

Phone: 252-9000 | 252-5881 | 252-5882 

Email: info@oceanadventure.com.ph 

Company: PIONEER INSURANCE & SURETY CORP. 

Address: unit 227 sih charlie bldg. 789 labitan st. Cor. Sta.rita, road, 

SBFZ 

Rep: Albert Corpuz 

Phone: 252-7814 

Email: albert.corpuz@pioneer.com.ph 

Company: REV-UP AUTOMOBILE CORPORATION (CHEVROLET TARLAC) 

Address: maharlika road, brgy. Malasin, san jose city, nueva ecija 

Rep: Felimon Ligon 

Phone: 

Email: chevyoracionmark@gmail.com 

Company: MALAYAN INSURANCE COMPANY, INC 

Address: unit 115 charlie bldg. Subic int'l. Hotel, sta. Rita road, SBFZ 

Rep: Roy G. Gumabay, jr. 

Phone: 252-3255 

Email: egumabay@malayan.com 

Company: INBOUND PACIFIC FREEPORT, INC. 

Address: puregold bldg., along rizal highway & argonaut high-

way, Subic Bay Freeport Zone 

Rep: Mia Yumul 

Phone: 250-0763 

Email: miayumul@fashionrack.com.ph 

Company: BROADBAND BROADCAST SERVICES PTE LTD-PHIL. 

BRANCH 

Address: group 5, naval magazine, Subic Bay Freeport Zone 

Rep: Gabriel Z. Pimentel 

Phone: 252-9004 | 02-846-0088 

Email: garie@absatellite.com 

Company: ST.PETER LIFE PLAN, INC 

Address: 3rd floor rm centerpoint bldg. Magsaysay drive, corner 

rizal ave., Olongapo city 

Rep: Allan Alcantara 

Phone: 047-223-2324 

Email: allanma@stpeter.com.ph 

Company: LINDBERG AG A4-BRANCH 

Address: lot 5 boton light & science park, argonaut highway, boton 

area, Subic Bay Freeport Zone 

Rep: Edwin M. Espinosa 

Phone: 252-1188 | 252-1917 

Email: mki@lindberg.com 

Company: CFTRI DISTRIBUTION CORPORATION 

Address: bldg. 8048, southwest apron a, argonaut highway, sbia, 

Subic Bay Freeport Zone 

Rep: Ma. Elena B. Villanueva 

Phone: 047.251.3405 

Email: cftri.subic@gmail.com 

Company: XEROGRAFIX BUSINESS PRODUCTS & SERVICES, INC. 

Address: lot 3, manila avenue, cbd area, subic bay freeport zone 

Rep: Allan J. Provindido 

Phone: 252-5457 

Email: apxerografix@yahoo.com 

Company: ZOOBIC SAFARI 
Address: group 1 ilanin, forest adventure park, SBFZ 
Rep: May Gamir 
Phone: 252-2272 
Email: may_gamir28@yahoo.com 

 

mailto:donald.galacgac@jpc.woodone.com
mailto:albert.corpuz@pioneer.com.ph
mailto:liezelmq@stpeter.com,.ph
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